
May 6, 2021  
 

Junior Development Report for Spring AGM 2021 
 
Earlier this year, we have been in contact with the City of Calgary, looking for other options and 
additional avenues to attract junior girls and work with them on securing city courses for future 
events. This process proves to be challenging as there is quite the process to go through and 
many layers of administration to get approval for these things. We are still in discussions and 
hope to have something more concrete in place for next year. Covid has proven to be a 
challenge for all golf course and the game of golf this past summer and the upcoming one!  
 
The junior program this year will look similar to the past few years, with a few minor changes. 
We will be having the junior girls clinic this year and it will be hosted at Canyon Meadows Golf 
and Country Club. The camp will run from 9am-4pm on July 12th and will include full swing, 
chipping, putting, bunker play and rules & etiquette. We have secured Brady Karlson and 
Carmen Kinas from Canyon Meadows, Nicola Jeffries from Willow Park, Shannon Raina from 
Glencoe, and Tiffany Gordon from Carnmoney, as our instructors. The cost will be $50 dollars 
per golfer and will include lunch. Our goal is to get 50 junior girls to participate this year.  
 
The junior girl’s tournament is scheduled for the following week on July 19th and 20th. We have 
been working with Colin, the general manager and Tessa the executive assistant, at Elbow 
Springs, to organize this event. The cost for this event will be $50 for CLGA members and $75 
for non-CLGA members. Our goal is to get more than 40, but our budget submitted has been 
done for 40 girls.  
 
The executive has been working with Alberta Golf in getting subsidies for the junior 
development camp in July and we are hopeful that extra funds will be coming our way for 
junior golf. We will keep you updated on that status in the next report.  
 
Lastly, we are always looking for great volunteers to help with the junior tournament events, if 
you know of anyone that can spare a day or two in July to walk with the groups of golfers, we 
would appreciate any assistance.  
 
If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to reach out anytime.  
 
My contact information is Shannon.lefroy@gmail.com and 403-689-9777.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Shannon.lefroy@gmail.com

